A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, October 15, 2012 at 7:30 pm.

Present; Martin Crowley, Chair, Robert Condon, Clerk; Brian Connors; George G. Samia, Town
Administrator: Catherine Johnson, Adm. Asst.

Pledge of Allegiance
Open Forum

Robert Charles, Veteran's Services Officer was present to encourage veterans to contact him
regarding services.

Mr. Charles gave a friendly reminder of the Field of Flags event occurring in November.

Ed Smith of 607 Spring Street was present to acknowledge work well done by the DPW Director
on Spring Street.

Appointment

Susan Cote, Superintendent and Simon Tempest, Project Manager were present to update the
Board and the public on the Junior/Senior High School project.

Action [tems

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes from the October 1, 2012 Board
of Selectmen’s meeting.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the request from Debra Ellis of Land of
Electronics to change the Hours of operation to Sunday - Saturday, 8 am - 9 pm on their existing
Second Hand Articles and Junk Dealer's Licenses.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the Proposal for Design and Engineering
Services during Construction, Repairs to Forge Pond Dam from Nicholas D'Agostino of Stantec
Consulting Setvices Inc.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the request from Michae! Power of the Friends
of East Bridgewater Trails for use of the parking lot-at Sachem Rock Farm for parking of cars
during "The Great Pumpkin Walk” on Sunday, October 28, 2012 from 1:00 — 4:00 pm.

Appointment

Doug Stevenson for the Town, Rich Klienman of SageStone and Rob Miller of Solar City were
present to discuss a proposal for market participant services for the solar project. Mr. Samia
explained that Shaela Collins, of RichMay and Kevin Feeley, Town Counsel both tooked over the
agreement and gave their consent.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve to authorize the Chairman to enter into a
contract to provide lead market participant services with Conservation Services Group.

Mr. Condon made an announcement relating to his upcoming work schedule and the fact that due

to such he will step down from the Board of Selectinen. Mr. Crowley wished Mr. Condon the
best.

M/Condon, s/Connors, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes — Crowley, Condon, Connors; a unanimous vote in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 8:21 pm
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